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IHBC WALES BRANCH MEETING HELD ON THE 26nd JANUARY 2016 USING VIDEO CONFERENCING AT CARTREFI CYMRU OFFICE’S 28-34 DEAN ST,BANGOR,GWYNEDD LL57 1UR, 5, COOPERS YARD, CURRAN RD, CARDIFF CF10 5NB AND UNIT 27, DDOLE RD,INDUSTRIAL ESTATE,LLANDRINDOD WELLS,POWYS LDI 6DF
In Attendance:  
Bangor:  Dave Jump, Nathan Blanchard, Ron Douglass and Paul Skeet.
Cardiff: Lindsay Cuddy.
Llandrindod Wells: Cyllene Griffiths and Rory Wilson.
NB. Post Minutes Note: Due to unacceptable technical difficulties encountered by Cartrefi Cymru staff CG & RW were unable to engage with the meeting which was delayed by over half an hour. One hour into the meeting further difficulties were exaserbated by background noise coming from the Llandrindod Office so their sound had to be disconnected so that we could continue and conclude the meeting in the allocated timescale.
1. Apologies. 
1.1. Apologies were received from Neil Maylan, John Edwards, Lowri Goss, Geraldine Delaney, Debra Lewis, Trefor Thorpe and James Drew.
2. Minutes of the IHBC Wales Branch Meeting held on the 5th November 2015 in the Meeting Room of the Wrexham Museum and Archives, Regent Street, Wrexham LL11 1RB
2.1. The minutes of the last meeting were read and agreed as a true record of the meeting. (Proposed RD seconded LC).(Action DJ)
3. Matters arising from the above meeting.

3.1. None.
4. The Heritage Bill (Update and feedback).
4.1. First of all NB made the point that the correct title should be “The Historic Environment (Wales) Bill “DJ agreed with NB but went on to advise that everybody refers to it as The Heritage Bill for short.
4.2. NB reported to the meeting that the WLGA had only yesterday confirmed widely in an email the following; 
“The deadline for amendments for the Stage 3 debate is tomorrow 26th January. So far amendments have been tabled by Peter Black AM proposing a statutory list of Assets of Special Local Interest and government amendments proposing that the duty for the preparation of HERs is on Welsh Government rather than local authorities as previously proposed. This change of heart from Government is due to a number of factors including the provision in the Bill for a list of historic place names, issues re- Welsh Language Standards, future proofing in light of local government reorganisation and removing the risk of a LPA setting up a HER of their own. All in all WG considered it to be more manageable and neater if they have the duty. This duty will be discharged through the WATs so there should be little change of the ground and Cadw provides the funding anyway.

As a result of this change, the guidance on HERs that will be published will set out how LPAs should use HERs in decision making. 

 http://www.senedd.assembly.wales/mgIssueHistoryHome.aspx?IId=12573 
 The Stage 3 debate will take place on 2nd February.”
NB. Said the change of heart is very interesting especially in the light of the concerns we raised during the consultation process.
NB. Said he would send DJ a useful link to the Senedd website. ( Action NB DJ) post meeting note added below; http://www.senedd.assembly.wales/documents/s48290/Welsh%20Government%20-%20Purpose%20and%20Effect%20Table%2022%20January%202016.pdf 
 NB said “This table of effects is perhaps most telling. Item number 24 to 28 seem most relevant to the HERS changes to the Bill shifting responsibility from LPA’s to the Welsh Ministers. 

 Interesting too that they’ve also provided for Urgent works to have an interest rate applied for LPA’s to recover costs – items 29 /30.”
4.3. LC reported that the ERG has assisted Cadw with the drafting of technical and supporting information in preparation for the Bill. NB confirmed our focus in the near future will need to be responding to the guidance issued supplementing the Bill.
5. Local Government Reform /Conservation Service Impact
5.1. NB said the Assembly elections will likely hold up and delay the agenda for change.
5.2. NB & DJ reported to the meeting with the following information “The Deputy Minister for Culture, Sport and Tourism. Ken Skates, has announced the appointment of Baroness Jennifer Randerson to lead a review of heritage services in Wales.  DJ confirmed that the Task and Finish Group set up for the job had its first meeting in November last year. This is very likely focused on property, retailing and Welsh Government viability and less concern for LPA’s.
5.3.Conservation Services :-  Cadw reported this to the NWCOF in November confirming it was disappointing that there was no representation from the North Wales LA’s on the group. DJ informed that Cadw would be reporting back on this at the next NWCOF on the 9th March as the Task and Finish Group will be asked to prepare a feasibility study by the end of March 2016.” (Action DJ)
6. North and South Wales visits/events and future IHBC Wales Branch meetings (update).
6.1. DJ informed the meeting that a few members had put forward some ideas and proposals but that these had not been taken forward due to the continued absence of a branch events officer. (Action, All IHBC Wales Branch Members : Nominations for branch committee officer’s prior to 19th AGM).
 6.2. DJ said he would be concentrating now on organising and arranging the AGM.
7. Proposed IHBC Wales Branch 19th AGM to be held in March 2016.
7.1. NB suggested that we would like to copy or even better the last AGM held at Plas Nanteos and ideally the venue needs to be easily accessible by road and rail.

7.2. The meeting discussed a few ideas and it was agreed that the branch committee would look into the best options before going out to the membership.
(Action DJ to email the branch for any ideas and willing volunteers and the branch committee to look into all possible options.)  
8. HEG meeting feedback
8.1. DJ reported that he had received an email from Trefor Thorpe ; TT said,” The next HEG meeting is on 11Feb in Merthyr Tydfil. I'm happy to attend it in behalf of IHBC. The papers should be out either later this week or next week and I'll forward for circulation. Same goes for precious stuff. An update has been produced by Cadw on Heritage Bill progress - the final deadline for AM amendments is imminent and the full assembly will then debate it on 13 Feb.

The Dep’Min’ is launching a Strategic Action Plan for Places of Worship this Thursday at the Norwegian Church in Cardiff Bay at a meeting I'm chairing. The main proposal is the establishment of a new Forum (á la HEG but involving all the EccEx bodies and main HE bodies in Wales. I'm on there for IHBC and Neil Sumner is representing the Welsh Religious Buildings Trust (but is of course an IHBC member). I'll send you the Action Plan for circulation.”
(Action TT to send DJ  Papers & Action Plan for circulation)
9. IHBC Wales Branch Officer’s Reports
9.1. RD reported on the branch bank accounts.  RD said we now have £100.02 in the current account, £101.53 in the reserve account and £1,350.70 in the savings account. RD asked NB & DJ when should he make the claim to IHBC Central Office? NB said best do it straight away. (Action RD).
9.2. LC reported further on the ERG saying that she had been involved helping with the drafting of the TAN and other guidance, but as it was confidential and she was unable to go into any detail. NB said he had recently used the old Circular in a CPO related Public Inquiry and found it extremely helpful and he hoped its replacement would do the same. LC said DJ had recently flagged up some useful information following the membership update by central office. While the fluctuation of membership numbers has not change greatly over recent years the number of affiliates has almost matched those of full members. Kate Kendal’s good work with the Stepping Stones Initiative was mentioned and praised by both LC & DJ.
9.3. DJ informed the meeting that his main effort at the present time was preparing and organising for the 19th IHBC Wales Branch AGM in March.
9.4. DJ also informed the meeting that it was his intention at the 20th IHBC Wales Branch Meeting in 2017 to stand down as IHBC Wales Branch Secretary and hopefully pass on the batten to new blood. DJ said he would still like to be involved with the branch committee but in a less challenging and demanding role.

9.5. NB also confirmed to the meeting that he will be standing down as the Branch Chair at the next AGM in March, as his involvement was only meant to be as an interim measure.
10. Any Other Business
10.1. Heritage Training Skills. RD informed the meeting that he had emailed the branch membership to gauge a reaction on a proposal being put forward by his daughter who is a manager working at Bridgend College. The idea was to run a Heritage Skills Training Course through the existing Building Training School.
DJ said that he had passed on to RD an email from Jill Fairweather, Cadw who is involved with such things and National Heritage Training (NHT). RD said he had received no responses whatsoever from the membership that included Jill Fairweather.  NB advised RD that this is not something the IHBC Wales Branch can get involved with and it should be passed to NHT for their information and for the interest of individual members involved in training initiatives.
( Action RD).
11. Date time and venue of next meeting. 
11.1. TBA.
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